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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CFO AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO.: 494
                                        
COMMITTEE: Consumer and Worker Protection

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to prohibiting late fees for self-storage units

	SPONSORS: Council Members Brannan, Holden, Louis, Feliz, Brewer and Zhuang (by request of the Brooklyn Borough President)



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 494 would prohibit the imposition of late fees for self-storage units. Violations of the prohibitions in this bill would be subject to civil penalties of up to $1,000. The Corporation Counsel would be empowered to enforce the bill’s provisions by instituting civil action against self-storage facilities in violation, and by conducting investigations.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 90 days after becoming law
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

 IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as full compliance with the requirements of this legislation is anticipated. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection (DCWP) would utilize existing resources to fulfill the requirements of this legislation. The Council’s estimate does not anticipate any additional Personal Services (PS) costs and differs from OMB’s estimate, which assumes the need to hire 3 additional staff to fulfill the requirements of this legislation.    

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
					Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget
	                                                           		                        
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Glenn Martelloni, Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 		Jack Storey, Unit Head 
		Chima Obichere, Deputy Director 
Nicholas Connell, Counsel
                                                           		Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director


OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided a cost estimate, which is attached in full.


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6558132&GUID=AE1BE4FE-0C49-4C61-A4CF-A870073DF7EC&Options=&Search=

DATE PREPARED: September 11, 2025
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